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Mini Vacation Bible School 
August 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 

5:15 pm-8:00 pm Cantata    
Saturday, August 6   3:00 pm 

 Sunday,   August 7   9:30 am 
2345 Prairie Avenue 

Sale:    
 August 11 Noon—5:00 pm 

 August 12 9:00 am—4:00 pm  

Set up: 
August 10 Noon to 4:00 pm 
August 11 7:00 am to Noon 
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Please contact the     
office if you or a 

friend would like a 
prayer shawl.  We 
have many shawls 

to share.  

Not ready to come back to in person worship yet?  
Or out of town for the weekend?  

Be sure to participate in worship on our church website  
or on Facebook.  You can watch two services each week! 
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Seven people without         

internet  currently have    

the bulletin and  sermon 

mailed to them each week. 

Call the church office if     

you would like them    

mailed to you as well. 

Our condolences to the Family and Friends of… 
 

Pastor Jean Ehnert (Gray) Nicholas on the Loss of her Mother  

    People we have prayed for…. 

 

Betty Hannum says thank 
you for the cards and 

prayers!   

She really appreciates 
them!   

Amy, Ann, Arlene, Betty, Chuck,  
Daniel & Max, Darla, Jeanne,  
Kerri, Kim, Kristin, Marjorie,  

Marlene, Nan, Pastor Eduardo,  
Pastor Keith, Sandy, Wally 
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 I walked into choir practice late a couple of weeks ago, after missing two     

 weeks, and I was astonished! There was hardly a place to sit! A few church   

 members that hadn’t sung in the choir recently had come to sing, and a    

 number of people had been invited to join us. Yes, you’ve been inviting     

 people! You are loving people into taking their next step with Jesus! 

 We have a handful of people who have newly been attending worship   

 somewhat regularly, and I just learned the story of one of them. This      

person had been going for walks and a church member had simply been saying hello. After 

some time, the person had lost something and the church member helped them find it. Still 

later, an invitation was made to the person to come to church, and that person has been  

coming ever since! Over the course of months, our church member loved that person into  

taking their next step with Jesus! 

Either you are fast learners, or this was already in your DNA. I have been telling you since      

I came that we need to be reaching out into the neighborhood and to Aldrich School. Covid 

set us back, but all it took was a little reminder for you to begin going like gangbusters! Jesus 

said we are to love God, love people, and to make disciples. At River of Life UMC, you said 

that you “love people into taking their next step with Jesus.” You are doing this! 

As you will read in this edition of The Current, in August, we have a number of opportunities 

for you to invite people to join you at church. Aug 1-3 there is VBS. It will be a wonderful time, 

and we will even have an adult group led by Carol Connors. Aug 6-7 we will have our summer 

cantata. Be sure to invite others to come to enjoy this fabulous musical performance! Then 

Aug 11-12 we will have our rummage /bake sale. If it is too early to love someone by bringing 

them to a spiritual activity, the rummage sale is a perfect first step. There will be lots of church 

members here to love them as they shop items and buy delicious baked goods.  

Our job is to make disciples of Jesus Christ by loving them into taking their next step with   

Jesus. Often that takes time and investment in people. And I think you are already well on 

your way! 

I’ll see you in church, where we love each another into taking our next step with Jesus, and  

become equipped to love others into taking their next – or first! – step with Jesus, 

Love, Pastor Brenda 
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Our summer worship series is based on The Lord’s Prayer. People 

were very moved last summer by our 23
rd

 Psalm series, and people 

are finding this series just as inspiring. Be sure to attend worship each 

Sunday or watch online as we spend 6 weeks going deeper into each 

petition of The Lord’s Prayer 

June 25 & 26  Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name 

(recording on website & Facebook) 

July 2 & 3    Thy Kingdom come, thy will be done, on earth as it is in 

heaven (Recording on website & Facebook) 

July 9 & 10   Give us this day our daily bread (Recording on Facebook) 

July 16 & 17   And forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us 

July 23 & 24   And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil 

July 30 & 31   For thine is the Kingdom and the power and the glory forever 

August 6 & 7   “Our Father” Cantata (Sat. Beloit 3:00pm & Sun. Beloit 9:30am service) 

 

 
REMEMBER TO “LIKE US”  

Our Facebook pages are active and there you’ll find current 
postings on upcoming events, activities, church happenings,     

and lots more.  

OUR FACEBOOK PAGES ARE:   

The River of Life United Methodist Church, Clinton Campus,   
and The River of Life United Methodist Church. 

Remember to  “Like” us to stay up-to-date. 

NEW BIBLE STUDY 

The Wednesday Morning Bible Study will 
begin a new study on the Apostle Paul, and 
would love to have you join us!  We meet 
via Zoom at 10:30 am.  Contact Pastor 
Brenda for a book and the Zoom link. 
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Hello July! 
There is beauty in every  
part of God’s creation! 

#StillInMission Events 

#StillInMission Events are Zoom sessions that all UWF are invited to attend. The June meeting 
was a special “table talk” with women serving on the continent of Africa.  Florence Mefor, Jane 
Kies, Lorraine Charinda, and Young Seon Kim shared stories about the joys and challenges      
of serving as women in mission.  These missionaries serve in fields including agriculture,        
education, and healthcare, and range in length of service from more than 30 years to less   
than five. The panel addressed global stereotypes, cross cultural mission, and self-care. It    
was an  interesting and informative event. Important points included: 

The importance of learning the language. This is a long project, but local people are usually 
very happy and ready to help. They may chuckle at your mistakes, but it is all a learning       
experience. As a personal note, I’ve learned enough Spanish to connect with Mexicans in     
our area  and along the border. Just as the panel said, they are always ready to help. I also 
found that   the Mexicans want to speak English to me for their own practice!  

(con’t) 
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The importance of learning local culture. Local culture may involve how people greet    
one another, especially in church. This might be much longer than you are accustomed to.   
Clothing is an issue and it is very important to dress for the occasion. One panel member 
told of being very, very embarrassed when she attended a funeral in casual hiking clothes. 
She tried very hard to make the outfit presentable, but she couldn’t succeed. As a personal 
note it seems that in America everything is extremely casual, thus, as Americans, we really 
need to be aware of other cultural norms. 

The importance of time. Some cultures take a great deal of time for most any activity. In  
Africa a church service is probably two hours long and that is just the way it is. Mealtime is 
another area which may require more time than we are used to. 

The importance of local recreational activities. Local people enjoy singing and dancing. 
Long wedding are the norm. Vacations are unheard of, because life is about providing food 
and shelter. Almost everyone is always looking for a way to make money 

These Christian missionaries told of how they spread hope and breaking old traditions by  
setting an example, being present, providing encouragement and a willingness to talk to all 
women. They also shared stories of women whose church outreach made a difference in  
their lives. 

In answer to the question, “What impact do you want to see in your ministry in the future,”   
the panel members said: The next general should be the leaders and will need the education 
to become the leaders, That, as leaders, they needed to do “do their homework” at all times 
even if it meant writing notes on toilet tissue! They wanted to give kids different values. 

#StillInMission is an excellent way to get to know UM missionaries, where they serve and 
how to pray, share and connect with them. 

 

Looking Ahead 
August 11                Rummage Sale 12:00-5:00 p.m. 
August 12  Rummage Sale 9:00-5:00 p.m. 
September 21 Martha Circle Meeting 9:30 a.m. 
September 21 Mary Circle Meeting 1:00 p.m. 
September 25 UWF Sunday 
September 28 Unit Meeting 9:30 a.m. 
   Speaker Susan Correll 
   “The Children of Africa” 

Odd Moment Prayers 
Cheryl A. Mart, a nurse, tells in the July 6 2022 Upper Room how 
she prays for the people who ride the same hospital elevator with 
her. What a quick and easy way to share love and compassion.   

-Carol Connors, Communications Coordinator 
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UWF Circles will resume meeting in September. 
All women are invited to become a member of a Circle. We encourage you to 
come and enjoy fellowship with the ROLUMC women’s community. Here are 
the meeting times, dates and contact persons. Please join us for a time of joy, 
learning and service. 

Martha Circle:  3rd Wednesday, 9:30 a.m. 
   Contact for details: Carol Braukhoff 608-299-8738 

Mary Circle:  3rd Wednesday, 1:00 p.m. 
   Contact for details: Jacque Patch 608-362-7729 or  
   Sue Kiser 815-624-1134 

UWF Annual Rummage /Bake Sale Schedule 
August 10 12:00-4:00 Accept and sort sale items 
  Pick up tables at the Clinton Campus 
  Set up the tables at the Beloit Campus 
August 11 7:00-12:00 Accept and sort sales items 
August 11 12:00-5:00 Sale Hours 
  Jacque Patch will serve as the lead person  
August 12 9:00-4:00 Sale Hours 
  Jacque Patch will serve as the lead person 
August 12 4:00- Pack unsold items for Goodwill, 
                                 Pack unsold books for the library 
                                 Return tables to Clinton Campus 
August 13 8:00 a.m. People to load and deliver leftovers 
                                       to a local charity and the Library. 

We need help for the August Rummage Sale! 
We need donations for the August Rummage Sale! 

Contact Patricia Sands, 608-921-6755 patsandz@att.net  
to offer your time and talents. 

Items needed for the Rummage Sale! 
Check your cupboards, cabinets, closets, the basement, the garage 
or even under the bed for items you no longer use.  

Then donate them to our rummage sale.  

Please: no dumpster quality items. Look over your items and make 
sure they are of the quality that you would want to buy for yourself.  

Here’s a helpful check list when donating items. 
1. The Items MUST be usable 
2. The items MUST be in working order 
3.  The items MUST be clean 

Items needed for the BAKE SALE! 
Baked goods of all kinds.  Please contact Joanne Johnson at  
608-364-4166 if you have questions. 

mailto:patsandz@att.net
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August 7 
Bob & Carol Scheets 
August 9 
Ron & Jean Schrader 
August 12 
Doug & Diane Mitchell 
Mark & Kathy Smith 
August 17 
Sam & Judy Paddock 
August 20 
Laverne & Sandra Hays 
August 23 
Roger & Pat Sands 
August 29 
Keith & Barbara Putney 

August 1 
Elizabeth Wadle 
August 3 
Bill Rodgers 
Tim Rosenthal 
August 4 
Glenda Churchill 
August 7 
Marlene Brandenburg 
Brice Henthorn 
Gary Meier 
Deanna Parish 
August 10 
Clara Welch 
August 13 
Chad Dixon 
August 17 
Rebecca Folyer 
August 18 
Helen Oleston 
August 19 
Tina Henthorn 
August 21 
Bernie Holcomb 
August 24 
Duncan Woody 
August 25 
Nathan Pozzani 
August 29 
Cole Henthorn 
  

-Carol Connors, Communications Coordinator 

The Bible Says Laugh! Proverbs 17: 22a 
At Sunday school the children were learning how, according to the Bible, 
God created everything, including human beings. 
Johnny paid particular attention when the teacher told him how Eve was  
created out of one of Adam’s ribs. 
Later that week, Johnny’s mother found him lying on his bed as though he 
were ill and asked him, “John, what’s the matter?” 
Johnny replied, “I’ve got a pain in my side. I think I’m going to have a wife.” 

Note:  If your name is not on our lists, 
please call the office so we can   

update our records. 
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Run, Hide, Fight 

It has been a little over a year since the Armed Intruder Policy and Training was done for our 
church.  Sadly, there is a need for us to keep these measures learned last year on our minds as 
we hear of shootings on a daily basis.  Unfortunately, some of these have been in churches and 
by people who were not strangers to the church.  We have been working on several plans to help 
us respond in such an emergency.  Recently we have installed “Stop the Bleed” kits in our campus 
buildings.  If you have not noticed these please check out the four locations in the Beloit 
church. These locations are in the main sanctuary near the front on the south wall, beside the 
defibrillator in the Fellowship Hall, in the Youth Room, and in the Choir Room. There is also one 
in the office building and one in the Clinton church.  These kits contain life-saving resources like 
tourniquets, pressure dressings, gauze bandages, gloves and more for use by anyone to control 
bleeding.  Take a look so that if the need ever arises you will know where they are. 

Other measures are in the works in order to make our building as safe as we can.  As many of 
you know the Beloit Campus building doors are locked after 9:30 on Sundays and the ushers or 
greeters will have to open the doors for late comers. Ushers are now sitting outside the main 
sanctuary entrance during the service to monitor the north and south doors. If you are having   
a meeting at other times it would be prudent to also lock doors before starting your meeting 
when all members have arrived.   

In order to allow a safer escape route out of the sanctuary if needed, the north exit will be 
getting a concrete platform and sidewalk outside of the door that will be handicapped            
accessible and shoveled in winter. Always look around you when in the building and visualize 
where you would run or hide should the need arise.  Be aware of items in any room that could be 
used as a weapon if you need to fight.  Think about what you could use to barricade a door if you 
need to hide in a room.  Blinds on windows and securing devices for doors that currently do not 
lock are also being looked at.  

Remember that the best way for us to get help quickly is to call 911 from a cell phone.  We     
will also be working on a numbering system for all the rooms and doors so look for that in the 
future.  This will help both police and fire to come to the closest entrance to any emergency.   
If you have any other suggestions for our Committee please feel free to let me know. 

Barb Kuska  
Armed Intruder Chairperson 

 

Favorites of Summer! 

Favorite Bible Stories! Favorite Hymns! 

 During the last four weekends of summer, we will be      

 having a “Favorites of Summer” worship series. We will  

 sing your favorite hymns/songs and hear your favorite    

 Bible stories. The Saturday night, Beloit 9:30 and Clinton 

services will each focus on their attendees’ highest “vote-getters,” so you may want to attend 

more than one service each week in August! 
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Knit & Crochet With A Mission Group 
Our next meeting is  July 27th at 1:00 pm in the Office Workroom.   We  welcome all 

knitters and crocheters, no matter what skill level, and anyone wishing to learn.           

If you have any questions call Sandy Ovist:  608-362-6583. 

Please join us!!  

LOOSE COINS 
 

FOR THE REST OF JULY..... Loose Coins are going to Caritas and the Clinton Food Pantry. 

BEGINNING IN AUGUST..... Loose Coin offerings will go to Defy Domestic Abuse Beloit, a program serving 
greater Beloit that operates under the umbrella of Family Services. 

Domestic abuse doesn't just happen to women, and it doesn't only occur in marriages. It happens to all 
genders, all ages, all roles in domestic living situations. And domestic abuse is not just physical. It involves 
holding power over someone in order to control them. That power can be any combination of physical,  
verbal, sexual, financial, emotional, or social. 

Defy Domestic Abuse Beloit provides a holistic approach to interrupting the cycle of abuse. Yes, they have  
a shelter and provide emergency housing, but beyond that first step of gaining safety, victims of abuse can 
access a wide range of services to empower and support them in dismantling the cycle of abuse: 

•  24-hour crisis line that includes information on referral services 
•  Legal advocacy for assistance with restraining orders, and a representative to provide emotional          

 support in court 
•  Program on parenting in families that have experienced abuse 
•  Support program for children affected by domestic violence 
•  Separate support groups for women, men who have suffered sexual assault and violence, and 

 LGBTQ clients 
•  Financial counseling 

All of these services are free to clients thanks to grants and the generosity of donors. Those who are        
interested in exploring other ways to help can go to their website (search Defy Domestic Abuse Beloit)    
and click on How You Can Help, to find links to needed donation items or volunteering options.  

But to help sustain their critical services, we invite you to be generous with your Loose Coins contributions. 
Drop your change in the offering plate, and consider including a check or bills marked for Loose Coins. 
Thank you! 

-- Ellen Butchart 
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Donations needed: 

Diapers Size 6, 5, & 4  
 

 

Please drop off your pop tops       

which benefits  

Ronald McDonald’s  House 

A Matter of Perspective  

  I came across an article from the Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation    
  that I wanted to share with everyone.  We are preaching the series of The    
  Lord’s Prayer and we are going to look closely at the words of this petition  
  and get from it a deeper understanding and perspective on how God             
  provides for us.  

In Rev. Jason’s article, He talks about how often words can be used to skew the truth.  

Some things are simply a matter of perspective. We can be reminded often how words can be used to 
skew the truth. For instance, an interoffice softball game was held every year between the Marketing 
Department and support staff of one company. The day of the game, as hard as the marketers tried,  
the support staff whipped the marketing department soundly.  In its best tradition, the Marketing     
Department decided to find the best “spin” they could on the dismal result. They showed how they 
earn their keep by posting this memo on the bulletin board after the game: “The Marketing Depart-
ment is pleased to announce that for the recently completed softball season, we came in second  
place, having lost but one game all year. The Support Department, however, had a rather dismal      
season, as they won only one game all year.” On the other hand, hidden beauty can also be found      
by looking at a situation in a different way. A little girl named Lauren (age 5) reports, “I know my       
older  sister loves me because she gives me all her old clothes and has to go out and buy new ones.”     
I think Lauren is on to something. Our entire lives can be shaped by perspective. How would I            
approach money, “stuff,” and giving if I knew that God had already given me everything I need,         
rather than seeing all of the things I “need” in the store windows? How would I treat others if I          
focused on the ways I could serve, rather than making sure everyone respected my rights? How    
would my marriage change if it were based on being one another’s servant rather than a struggle      
for power? What would my attitude be toward work be if I saw it as my God-given vocation rather  
than someplace I had to go to earn a paycheck? What if I saw Sunday as a true Sabbath ; a time for           
connecting with God and family and rest, rather than a day to run the kids to more activities and       
the last day I have to get things done at home before I go to work? Sometimes we need God to help   
us see the world differently before we can live differently in it.  
Rev. Jason Mahnke, Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation  

Have a Blessed day and month! 

Thomas C. Alverson 
Stewardship Chairperson 
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SUMMER CANTATA:  MUSIC AND MESSAGE 

Preaching and music have always worked together in our Methodist tradition. But this summer a 
convergence of message, music, people, and events is happening that will celebrate the triumphs  
in our church life over the past two years.  

                                       When Pastor Brenda Whitford came to us in July 2020, near the beginning     
                                         of the pandemic, she had the difficult task of learning who we are behind  
                                          the masks. And we had the challenge of becoming acquainted with our  
                                          new pastor online. Pastor Brenda, we learned, was originally from                     
                                          Janesville, and in fact taught 5th and 6th grades at Merrill School in      
                                        Beloit in the mid to late 1980's. She came to us after 20 years of serving              
                                     the Shullsburg and Platteville United Methodist Churches. 

Likewise during the pandemic, our Director of Music, Lois Ulvin, had the challenge of providing   
special music ensembles to help sustain meaningful worship during the long period of online and 
drive-in services. Lo and behold, when Pastor Brenda arrived, she was on the same page, providing 
recorded hymns that she sang with her daughter accompanying. We came to know, especially after 
in-person worship resumed, that Pastor Brenda is a huge supporter of choir music -- and that after 
20 years serving churches with either a small or no choir, she is excited to sing in a choir averaging 
20 people each week, and 30 for special events. 

But when our long-time pianist/organist, Judy Paddock, retired during the pandemic shutdown, it 
was uncertain whether the church would find anyone of her caliber to support our music ministry 
going forward.  

Then we were able to hire David Newman. He has a rich resume as a professional accompanist, 
church musician, and concert pianist. Our choir has again been able to perform the challenging   
music it is known for. We have come to know David's sensitive playing, his willingness to adapt to 
our needs, and his dry humor. Our very musical congregation has responded to his spirited playing 
as well as his kindness.  

As we come into the summer season, there is much to celebrate in the life and ministry of our 
church. The tutoring program has concluded a successful year; Vacation Bible School is coming in 
August. Mission outreach is continuing. God has been at work in our midst. And God has one more 
surprise for us this summer. 

In response to a well-received sermon series on the 23rd Psalm last summer, Pastor Brenda decided 
to do a series on The Lord's Prayer this summer. When Lois heard about the sermon series, she re-
membered a cantata by Pepper Choplin that she had picked up at a workshop. It was titled Our Fa-
ther: A Journey Through the Lord's Prayer. What if we present that cantata, Lois said, as the culmi-
nation of the Lord's Prayer sermon series, here in our own sanctuary? 

That is exactly what is going to happen! On Saturday, Aug. 6, at 3 p.m. and Sunday, Aug. 7, during 
9:30 worship at the Beloit campus, the choir will present the cantata Our Father: A Journey Through 
the Lord's Prayer. It will be in our own church, with a scaled-down orchestra. (David's wife, Sue 
Newman, will be playing oboe in the orchestra, and has assisted with recruiting players.) 

(con’t) 
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Like the sermon series, the cantata breaks The Lord's Prayer down into its several petitions (the 
things we are asking from God). It has pieces in different and very moving styles, informed by the 
parts of the prayer.  

Come and hear the remaining sermons in this helpful series, and then come to the cantata Aug. 6-7. 
We will experience The Lord's Prayer anew. We will celebrate that our church has emerged from   
difficult times stronger than ever. 

                                                                                                                                                        -- Ellen Butchart 

 
           Food Truck Party-On A Roll With God! 

         Mini Vacation Bible School-August 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 

5:15 pm-8:00 pm 

     “Food Truck Party” Vacation Bible School is ready to roll!  During Vacation Bible 
School we are all called “chefs!”  DJ Cupcake will be “treating” us with a visit or     
two and we can’t wait to meet him.  
     Each night, we will sing some great songs, listen to exciting stories from the      
Bible, work  on crafts and science fun, and eat some great food and treats!   

On Wednesday, our last night, we will get to visit 
a real food truck for some yummy food!  

 

      We will learn about how God provides, how we can turn to God for all we need and how  
we can join God in providing for others!  All this happens at an amazing food truck court! 
     This year, we will offer an adult class  that promises to be fun for all!  Even if you can 
only pop in for one or two nights, please plan on joining us!  We would love to have you there 
for some fun fellowship.  Parents of students attending VBS are invited and welcome to stay 
and be a part of this group too!   
     Registration is easy!  Pre-register online at The River of Life United Methodist Church 
website-then use the VBS link. Fill out an online form for each “chef” attending.  You may 
also register in person on the first night of VBS in person. 

Link- Vacation Bible School Registration 
     Invite someone you know to visit the Food Truck court with you!  Sharing God’s love with 
others is what we are called to do!  We can’t wait for you to join us at VBS!   

https://www.cognitoforms.com/BeloitEveningLions/FoodTruckPartyVBSRegistration
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Issue deadline:  
August 5th 

The next newsletter         
will be available  

August 14th 

Sunday 
9:30 am Beloit Worship   

10:00 am Clinton Worship  

Monday  
12:30 pm Card Club (FH) 

Tuesday 
10:00 am Men’s Coffee Hour (FH) 

1:00 pm Staff Meeting (O) 

Wednesday 
10:30 am Bible Study (Zoom) 

6:30 pm Bible Study (FH) 

Thursday 
4:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

 

Saturday  
7:30 am Bible Study (Zoom) 
5:30 pm Saturday Worship 

 

 
 

CALENDAR  
 (also posted on the Web & Facebook)  

July 18  6:30 pm Stewardship (FH) 
July 19  6:30 pm Finance (FH) 
July 24  11:00 am Clinton Potluck 
July 25   6:00 pm Trustees (FH) 
July 27  1:00 pm Knitting/Crochet With A Mission (O) 
August 1-3  5:15 pm VBS 
August 6    3:00 pm Cantata 
August 7    9:30 am Cantata 
August 10  Noon start set up for UWF Rummage/Bake Sale 
August 11  7:00 am continue UWF set up 
August 11  Noon UWF Rummage/Bake Sale begins 
August 12  9:00 am UWF Rummage/Bake Sale 
August 13  8:00 am Load up leftover UWF Rummage 
 


